FIST

Puerto Rico Telephone

Regulatory Affairs Department
Office of the Director

VIA U.S. MAIL AND ELECTRONIC MAIL

January 14, 2015

Ms. Marlene H. Dortch

Office of the Secretary

Federal Communications Commission
445 12" Street, S.W.

Washington, DC 20554

Re: Satellite Earth Station Authorization
SES-LIC-20090421-00519

Surrender letter
Dear Ms. Dortch:

The application for the above captioned authorization was filed on April 20, 2009, File Number
SES-LIC-INTR2009-01087. The application was found acceptable for filing by the Commission
and was designated as - SES-LIC-20090421-00519, according to the Public Notice issued on
June 10, 2009. The purpose of this letter is to notify that Puerto Rico Telephone Company, Inc.
(“PRTC”) 1s hereby surrendering the Satellite Earth Station Authorization of reference, in
accordance with 47 C.F.R. Section 25.131(1).

On December 31%, 2014 the system was turned off. In advance of said date, all customers were
migrated to similar or IPTV video programming services.

Respectfully submitted.

Walter Arroyo Carrasquillo
Director Regulatory Affairs Department
Puerto Rico Telephone Company, Inc.

¢: Francisco Silva, Esq.

PO Box 360998 San Juan, Puerto Rico 00936-0998 » Phone 787-782-9046




